Sellersville Park & Recreation Board 140 E. Church Street Sellersville, PA 18960

April 2, 2019 7:00 O'clock P.M.

The regular bimonthly meeting of the Sellersville Park and Recreation Board was called to order by Chair, Kathleen Hallman at the stated time at the above time and location.

ROLL CALL:

Members in attendance were:

Chair : Kathleen Hallman
Co-Chair : Linda Hufnagle
Secretary : Kathleen Fretz
Antonia Buck

Barbara Hufnagle
David Hufnagle
Thomas Hufnagle
Janice MacKenzie

Mark Moore

Members Absent :

Borough Manager : David J. Rivet

MINUTES

Mrs. K Fretz made a motion that the minutes of the February 5, 2019 meeting be approved. Mrs. A. Buck seconded and the motion carried with all in favor.

FAIRY DOOR EVENTS

Ms. J. MacKenzie discussed advertisement of the Paint the Fairy Door event. It has been published in the Penny Power and Community section of the News Herald. It has also been distributed on a few Facebook pages. Flyers were handed out at the Celtic Festival and more will be distributed to local businesses. Committee members volunteering for the event should be at the train station by 11:30 am to set up the tables, chairs and supplies. They will need paper towels, vinyl tablecloths and pre-moistened wipes. Event will be held between 1-3 pm, April 27th at the Train Station.

The Find the Fairy Door event is scheduled for Saturday, May 5^{th} between 1-3 pm in Lake Lenape Park. Volunteers K. Hallman, K. Fretz and J. MacKenzie will hide the fairy doors starting at 7 am. There are fifteen (15) doors from last year plus one (1) made for the Celtic Festival, and one (1) still in the park from last year. Ms. MacKenzie also has little fairy and gnome figures help decorate the doors.

GRANT APPLICATIONS

Manager Rivet informed the Committee that the Council has given the approval to apply for grants for hike and bike path improvements in Lake Lenape Park and to the parking lot at Druckenmiller Playground. Manager is working on the applications with Cowan Associates for the hike and bike path and Derck & Edson for the parking lot grant. Both grants are competitive and require a 50% match. Notices of grant awards are not expected to be announced until fall with construction, if approved starting next year.

EASTER EGG HUNT

The Easter egg dying will be held at the Fire Hall on Tuesday April 16th at the Fire Hall. The Easter Egg Hunt event will be at the Druckenmiller Playground on Saturday, April 20th. The prize for those who find the prize eggs will get gift certificates from Kool Licks. Mr. T. Hufnagle will bring the eggs from the Fire Hall. Mrs. Buck will get the chocolate bunnies on Thursday, April 18th from Borough Hall. Bunny suit, signs and Easter basket are in the well house.

HAMMOCKS

J. MacKenzie has purchased three hammocks and has found locations for them. She suggested that an announcement be made that they will be installed. Committee recommended that one be put up at the Fairy Door registration table to give a preview to participants.

2018 LIGHTING CONTEST ORNAMENT PRIZES

Chair Hallman informed the Board that the 2018 Holiday Lighting contest prize ornaments have arrived. Volunteers were given ornaments to distribute to the 2018 winners.

RECREATION PROPERTY FEE SCHEDULE AND FEES

Subcommittee met and is discussing fee and regulation changes.

EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT- LIBRARY

Eagle Scout candidate Daniel Brodeur has requested permission to construct a small book library and mount it in Lake Lenape Park. Mr. D. Hufnagle moved to approve the project. Motion was seconded by Chair Hallman and passed with all in favor.

OTHER

Chair Hallman informed the Committee that here were Tree Tender classes available for interested parties. Revitalization Committee has announced Community Clean-up Day will be held Saturday, May 4^{th} and a Porch Clean-up Day for May $4-5^{th}$.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of the Park and Recreation Board, Chairperson Hallman declared this meeting duly adjourned at 8:26 P.M. The next scheduled meeting will be June 4, 2019 at the Druckenmiller playground pavilion.

By:		
	Kathleen Fretz	
	Secretary	